
company saying they 

have never had such 

well-behaved 

children. In the same 

week, the Edu-Dance 

company owner also 

wrote to say the 

teachers loved coming to 

Caralee due to the 

positive behaviour of 

children and support 

by staff. Thanks again to 

the whole Caralee 

community for making 

these concurrent events 

so successful for our 

students, and I look 

forward to the Edu-

Dance concerts on 

Thursday, 19 September 

and Tuesday, 24 

September. 

 

At the time of writing 

this newsletter piece, we 

are due to head into the 

Athletics Carnival and 

Parent Evening. Both 

events are well 

supported by parents, 

and I look forward to 

seeing parents and 

friends supporting their 

factions, and visiting 

classes to see some 

fantastic work.  

 

All the best for the 

holidays, which are not 

far away, as we get ready 

for Term 4, and the big 

P&C Caralee 

Community Fete in 

Week 7, Friday, 29 Nov 

from 4.00pm. 

 
Jason Shapcott  

Principal 

Welcome everyone to 

the last newsletter of 

Term 3.  

 

As predicted with such a 

busy term, there is so 

much to write about 

from planned activities, 

as well as some 

unexpected but positive 

developments for some 

of staff. 

 

We are pleased to 

welcome late in the term 

Ms Katie Elendt as 

teacher in B7, and Mr 

Craig Beard as Deputy 

Principal. The B7 

teacher, Ms Janelle 

Murphy, has been 

successful in a 

promotional position 

that will see her move to 

the North West for the 

rest of year, and possibly 

all of 2020. We wish her 

well in her endeavours, 

and welcome Ms Elendt 

who was the standout 

applicant due to her 

previous work at 

Caralee. Mr Beard joins 

us as Deputy Principal, 

because Mr Acott has 

received a long awaited 

transplant operation in 

Sydney and will return 

later in Term 4. Mr 

Beard is very 

experienced from the 

School of Educational 

Needs: Behaviour & 

Engagement, and will be 

with us Wednesday to 

Friday. Our well known 

Art & STEAM Specialist, 

Mrs Janine Wain will be 

DP on Monday and 

Tuesday. I thank both Ms 

Wain and Mr Beard for 

stepping up into an 

important role. 

 

Speaking of Mrs Wain, 

she is retaining her Art 

role, which is fortunate 

as Caralee received a 

special mention in the 

Picasso Cows   

Program Awards. I’m 

sure you have all seen 

Moo Lou grazing 

outside the Art room, 

and I’d like to thank all 

the students and staff 

who worked on the 

project. For more 

information visit https://

www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au/

page/214/Media  

Other programs that all  

students participated in 

this term were In Term 

Swimming and Edu-

Dance. I’d like to thank 

all the parents and staff 

who worked with the 

term disruptions to make 

the swimming lessons so 

successful, and I was 

pleased with the levels 

achieved. I was 

particularly happy with 

letter from the bus 

Principal 
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Our website: 

www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au 

SMS Attendance: 

0409 883 536 

Our email address: 

Caralee.cs@education.wa.edu.au 

Allergy friendly school: 

Please remember NO 

NUTS or nut products. 

 Fri, 13 Sep        

Uniform Shop Open  

 Tue, 17 Sep            

Parent Evening 

 Wed, 18 Sep      

Athletics Carnival 

 Thu, 19 Sep      

Edu-Dance Concert 1 

 Tue, 24 Sep      

Edu-Dance Concert 2          

 Wed, 25 Sep     

Assembly B4 

 Fri, 27 Sep        

Uniform Shop Open 

 Fri, 27 Sep        

Students Last Day 

 Tue, 15 Oct      

Students Return 

Inside this issue: 

:  Staff Movements 

:  Picasso Cow Awards 

:  Term Activities 

 
REMINDER: Children are not 

permitted to play on playground 

equipment before/after school as 

there will be no duty staff. 

Source: https://www.dairy.edu.au/information/

picasso-cows-program/winners 

https://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au/page/214/Media
https://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au/page/214/Media
https://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au/page/214/Media
https://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au/page/180/Uniform-Shop---Faction-Pack-Special-on-now
https://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au/eventdetails/235/1970-01-01
https://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au/eventdetails/236/1970-01-01
https://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au/eventdetails/237/1970-01-01
https://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au/eventdetails/238/1970-01-01
https://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au/eventdetails/239/1970-01-01
https://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au/page/180/Uniform-Shop---Faction-Pack-Special-on-now
https://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au/page/196/Term-Dates-2019
https://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au/page/196/Term-Dates-2019
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Caralee Community 

School Fete 
Fri, 29 Nov from 4-8pm.  

 

Thank you to all of the     

classes who have nominated 

for a stall at the Fete. 

 

We look forward to hearing 

from all the other year 

groups. So far we have nomi-

nated stalls of plants, cakes,  

clothes, temporary tattoos, 

toys etc. To assist with co-

ordination, we are asking for 

one or two parent reps to 

help organise their stall and 

setup a roster. To register 

your stall idea, please contact: 

Amanda Buisman 

(buismans@bigpond.com) or 

Melanie Lanzon 

(melanie77@iinet.net.au) 

 

A sign-up sheet is located at 

the front of each classroom.  

 

Know of a local business 

that would also like to have a 

stall? All interested parties, 

please email Amanda Buisman 

or Melanie Lanzon to       

register. Please note: all stalls 

must be in keeping with our 

School Values. 

Uniform Shop 
 

Does your child have a 

hat & shirt to represent 

their faction at the sports 

carnival? For a limited time, 

the Uniform Shop is offering 

10% discount on their Fac-

tion Packs. Order at 

QuickCliq or through the 

school. 

 

Entertainment Books 

Be rewarded when you 

support Caralee     

Community School! 
 

Right now, when you 

purchase tickets to the 

Perth Royal Show you 

can save 25% on your 

tickets. Plus, we receive 

a portion of the        

proceeds towards our 

fundraising. 

 

Don’t queue at the gate, 

buy and save online now. 

PROMO CODE:      

Royalshow20135 

since 2011 

Tuesday, 17 September 2019 

5.00pm to 7.00pm 

PARENT EVENING 

Caralee Community School 

 Come with your child and visit their              

classroom, as they showcase all their                  

efforts from their year so far. 

 

RECYCLING AT CARALEE 

As part of Caralee’s recycling initiatives, a team 

of Caralee staff/student members made the   

journey to Greenbatch to drop off our school’s monthly    

contributions of (PET 1) strawberry & tomato packaging   

containers & plastic bottle tops collected at the Front Office.   

Please remember to also use our school 

collection bin for all your used batteries. 

For more information, visit https://

www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au/page/230/

Recycling-at-Caralee  

Thank you for your support of    

Caralee’s eco-initiatives. 

City of Melville : 3-Bin FOGO System 

Did you know? Contrary to their label-

ling, Tetra Paks (eg. soy, 

almond and long life milk 

containers) have been identi-

fied as a solid waste problem 

and cannot be recycled. 

The packaging contains different layers of 

plastic, aluminium and paper that cannot 

be separated, and therefore must go in 

your red-lidded landfill bin.  

CCS School Officers, Mrs Gleed & Mrs Charlton with Year 6 student, Jesse Gleed. 

Image: https://commons.wikimedia.org/wiki/

File:Tetra_Pak_packaging_portfolio_I_medium_size.jpg  

Over 180  

containers 

were collected 

this month. 

The lids can be no 

more than 5cm,    

we remove the 

white foam inserts, 

and then we colour 

code them for the 

boxes provided. 

http://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au
https://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au/articles/184
https://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au/articles/184
mailto:buismans@bigpond.com
mailto:melanie77@iinet.net.au
https://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/2019_fete_sign_up_sheet.pdf/E5794S01SV001.green.schools.internal/fsE5794S01-StaffFolders$/E4062589/My%20Documents/Custom%20Office%20Templates
mailto:buismans@bigpond.com
mailto:melanie77@iinet.net.au
https://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au/page/180
https://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au/page/180
https://quickcliq.com.au/Default.aspx
https://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au/articles/154
https://www.ticketmaster.com.au/event/250056FEF5EB43F8?did=entbook&fbclid=IwAR0Yxlry8Sn7Qlgol5PmpOT7Kfpo-_RntjlT25bDoRaGkcr_pArGlYlBoAc
https://www.facebook.com/pg/caralee.p.and.c.2016/posts/
https://www.watercorporation.com.au/natureknowsbest?gclid=EAIaIQobChMIkevu35bK5AIVEiUrCh1NhgmtEAAYASAAEgILz_D_BwE
https://www.watercorporation.com.au/save-water/watering-days?gclid=EAIaIQobChMI4dTkqp3K5AIV2oBwCh0c6AjvEAAYAiAAEgLENvD_BwE
https://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au/page/230/Recycling-at-Caralee
https://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au/articles/161
https://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au/articles/161
https://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au/page/230/Recycling-at-Caralee
https://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au/page/230/Recycling-at-Caralee
https://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au/page/230/Recycling-at-Caralee
https://www.melvillecity.com.au/waste-and-environment/waste-recycling-fogo/3-bin-fogo-system
https://commons.wikimedia.org/wiki/File:Tetra_Pak_packaging_portfolio_I_medium_size.jpg
https://commons.wikimedia.org/wiki/File:Tetra_Pak_packaging_portfolio_I_medium_size.jpg
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Congratulations again on the success of 

our “Special Mention” Award for 

our Picasso Cows Program entry!  

 

Apart from Moo Lou, make sure you 

check out the Art Room on Parent 

Night - we have some very cool 

projects on the go, including a ‘glow in 

the dark under the sea’ themed room.  

On Saturday, 7th September, the 

Caralee Cats Netball Team played in 

their first of game of Finals against 

Atwell. We managed to win by one 

point, with the final score at 29-30. 

It is the Semi-Finals on Saturday, 14 

September - wish us luck! 

After weeks of practising and 

perfecting a tricky song repertoire, 

the day finally arrived; One Big 

Voice. Performing at the RAC 

Arena among a sea of students from 

different schools, the Caralee 

Choir was ready.  

 

The day began with a full rehearsal, 

which prompted staff from other 

schools to comment on the 

beautifully behaved Caralee Choir 

and their beautiful singing. The 

rehearsal was also a fantastic 

opportunity for students to polish 

up on some of their choreography 

with the students from different 

schools.  As seats began to fill up, 

the audience excitement levels grew 

higher and higher. The show was 

finally underway with students 

singing the festival’s anthem ‘One Big 

Voice’ which was then followed up 

with ‘Old Man Platypus’, an adaption 

from Banjo Paterson’s bush poem. 

The Caralee Choir particularly 

enjoyed singing ‘High Hopes’, by 

Panic! at the Disco which was 

accompanied by high energy 

choreography.  

 

The Choir and audience were also 

treated to a special performance by 

Jordan Anthony from The Voice. 

Students were amazed that Jordan 

participated in One Big Voice when he 

was in primary school! 

Alexander Pitt and Jariah Plumridge 

were selected to represent the 

school as comperes for the song 

‘Can You Hear The Children Marching’ 

and did so to perfection. Well done 

boys. 

There was a special moment during 

the performance when it came time 

to sing ‘A Million Dreams’ from The 

Greatest Showman soundtrack. This 

song featured male and female music 

teachers singing with the children, 

and saw myself on stage singing with 

the Choir!  It was a fantastic 

performance, and an incredible 

event to be part of. The Caralee 

Choir sung beautifully, and 

made me extremely proud. 

Choir Mr Matthew Ryder 

Last week, the upper school 

students competed in a Cross 

Country event.  

 

The race 

was run 

over 

three 

laps, 

gaining 

points 

towards 

championships.  The students 

showed their integrity getting 

behind the students still running and 

cheering them on. 

 

Next week is the sports carnival in 

which the students have actively 

been preparing for during sports 

lessons.  This year there will be a 

change in the student-teacher-and-

parent race.  We will be changing 

the event from a relay to tunnel 

ball. 
 

 

Sport Mr Sam Aitken 

Netball Miss Jacie Albrecht 

 
With Mrs Wain 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 
Chemicals in batteries are extremely toxic. Do you have 

a collection of batteries you don’t know what to do with? 

Bring them to our office BATTERY RECYCLE BIN 
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WILLAGEE LIBRARY 

Escapade School Holiday Program 

Visit Willagee Library during the holidays to join in our amazing 

holiday program. We will be Taking Flight with paper planes and 

creating our own spring crafts with Briony Stewart.   

Check out our entire program to see what there is to do across 

the entire City of Melville at:  

Melvillecity.com.au/things-to-do/libraries/escapade-school-

holiday-program 

https://www.batteryworld.com.au/Recycling/School-Recycling-Program
https://www.batteryworld.com.au/Recycling
https://www.ymcawa.org.au/caralee/before-and-after-school-hours-care
https://www.playcricket.com.au/
https://www.melvillecity.com.au/things-to-do/libraries/escapade-school-holiday-program
https://www.melvillecity.com.au/things-to-do/libraries/escapade-school-holiday-program

